CCKC Board Meeting minutes November 14, 2016

CALL TO ORDER:

The meeting was called to order by President Stan Raciak at 7:05 pm at the main clubhouse.

ROLL CALL

In attendance were Stan Raciak, Paul Coleman, Sue D'Aloia, Karen Hartmann, Dan Christensen, George Broecker, Denny Hartmann, Alex Modic, Tom Jacobs, Bob Von Cloedt, John Moesch, Al Seyler and Dean Anderson. Jerry Lis, Pete Monaghan and Dan Lutka were excused.

MINUTES:

The minutes for October were presented and approved.

TREASURER:

There were no comments, questions or concerns. Our tax return is in progress for fiscal year ending June 30, 2016.

RIFLE PISTOL:

Stan Raciak- Business has been very good the past 2 weekends.

AIR GUN RANGE:

Alex Modic –The outside range is closed as of the past Saturday.

ARCHERY

Dave Darbro- The range is very quiet. Only 3 shooters the past weekend.

SHOTGUN RANGE:

Bob Von Cloedt- We had about 300 shooters last weekend. The last 2 weeks have been extremely good. The machines are in good shape. There has been a trespasser on the property. A police report has been filed. A deer was reported dead near the property but it was removed before Bob was able to check it out. Cameras are being installed and more no trespassing signs are being installed.

One of the coaches from the Central High School team visited Bob and offered his apologies. If coaching changes are made, negotiations may resume. Bob is expecting to hear from coach Al in the near future.

BLACK POWDER:

Dan Christensen- Things are pretty good.

.

COWBOY

George Broecker- We hosted our last match of the season this past weekend. The weather was great and we had 54 shooters.

CORRESPONDENCE:

none

OLD BUSINESS:

2 bids for replacing the roof on the main clubhouse and shed were presented by Denny Hartmann. Hopefully the work can be performed before the winter. A motion was made by Al Seyler to award the bid to Steve Hill Roofing. 2nd by Bob VonCloedt. Motion carried. Denny Hartmann will contact Steve Hill and make arrangements to have the work done.

Paul Coleman- CCKC held a internet hunter safety field day on Saturday 10/15/2016. Thirty-one students came from Wisconsin and Illinois to attend. Six volunteers spent a full day teaching them the basics of safe handling in a hunting situation. All students passed a practical field test and a written test. Thanks to Ralph Bonn, Claude Brumm, Bill Matthei, Julie Schurr and Kevin Spring for all their help in running this class. Students were able to download their hunter safety cards from the Wisconsin DNR website the following Monday.

Negotiations on the land purchase continue.

CCKC is registered with the Youth Shooting Sports Alliance. The Boy Scouts are purchasing 22LR target rifles and ammunition from Vista Outdoors, a parent company of Savage Arms and Federal Ammunition. In 2016 we held 7 BSA rifle merit badge classes (3rd Monday of the month, April to October) and a shooting sports day. In total 290 scouts shot approximently 20,000 rounds of 22LR at CCKC in these two events. Paul Coleman wants to start BSA shotgun merit badge as well on the 3rd Monday of the month, April to October. We need NRA certified shotgun instructors and are exploring avenues to purchase shotguns.

Denny Hartmann has a list of r/o's that wish to take the NRA shotgun instructor class to be certified NRA instructors. Paul Coleman will contact the NRA teachers to set a date for the course.

NEW BUSINESS-

Dave Darbro requested \$2500.00 to purchase new inserts for the 3d archery targets. A motion was made by Alex Modic to purchase new inserts for archery. 2nd by Dean Anderson. Motion passed.

There are some concerns about having some dead trees removed especially at the skeet range. Denny Hartmann will contact Bobbie Miller about cutting trees.

A motion to adjourn was made by Bob Von Cloedt and 2nd by Denny Hartmann. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45.

Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary